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KENT COUNTY COUNCIL ELECTIONS THURSDAY MAY 4
th

 2017 (ELHAM VALLEY DIVISION) 
 

The Polling Station for the village is the Durling Hall, and polling is from 7am to 10pm (07.00 – 22.00) 

There is 1 position, so you may only vote for one candidate.  The Candidates are – 
 

Carey, Susan Joan – Conservative Clark, Ross – Liberal Democrats Priestley Stephen Terence – UKIP 
 

Roche, Aaron Simon – Labour  White, Karan Jane – The Green Party 
 

The result of the Poll will be published in the June edition. 
 

AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR 
 

Saturday May 13
th
 at the Sports and Social Club in Swan Lane -- £5 per pitch – starts 12 Noon. (Weather permitting). 

 

SELLINDGE and DISTRICT BOWLS CLUB 
 

Sellindge and District Bowls Club will be holding open days if you would like to 

try bowling.  Every Sunday in May at 10am just for a couple of hours, we can be 

found behind the tennis courts at the Sport and Social Club, Swan Lane. Bowling 

at Sellindge is for any one over the age of 13 (but anyone under the age of 16 

must be accompanied by an adult) and free coaching will be available, equipment 

will be provided but all we ask is that you wear flat smooth soled shoes.   

If you would like any more information please call 01303 230 983 or  

01303 268 889 or just turn up, we look forward to welcoming you. 

 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL DEVELOPMENT CONTROL MEETING – MAY 25
th

 2017 
 

The Development Control Committee 

(also known as the Planning 

Committee), met on Tuesday May 25
th
, 

the only  item on the Agenda was 

Y16/0068/SH the retrospective planning 

application for the use of Otterpool 

Quarry as a 24 hour lorry park.   

The Planning Officers had recommended 

that the application be refused 

permission, also that enforcement action 

be taken to ensure the Lorry Park is 

closed and KCC Highways had grave 

concerns about safety.  

There were spokespersons from the Parish Council and the residents of Sellindge, who both spoke against the 

application there were also applicant speaking for the application. 

The meeting was well attended, and the debate continued for around one hour, after which it went to a vote, with the 

result being nine Councillors voted for refusal of the application and one for permission.  

Therefore the application was refused permission and the Otterpool Lorry Park will be closing. 
 

 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR         Registered Charity 302833 
 

SATURDAY – MAY 6
th

 2017 
 

9am (9.00) to 1pm (13.00) 
 

Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table. 

Please phone 01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10.    

Next Table Top Fair Saturday June 3
rd

 2017.  
 



SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  
 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk      @ParishSellindge    www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk  
 

Your Council met for their April meeting.  The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and these will be on the 

website ( www.Sellindge-pc.gov.uk ).  

During the highways updates, it was reported that the County Council are to spend an extra £4 million, for repair of 

pots holes in the county.  So as Susan Carey always says when she is doing her reports, do report potholes etc. to 

KCC.  But do remember that if you let your Parish Council know we can monitor the works. 

A member of the public asked if your PC could arrange for a notice board to allow public notices to be advertised.  As 

a reminder, the centre of the notice board at the bottom of Swan Lane is for this very thing and is accessible without a 

key.  Your Parish Council will look at this at a later date to see if any other ways to have public notices. 

While writing about notices, as your Clerk (and Proper Officer – a title given by law) I reported the damage that has 

been done to the Parish Council owned bus shelter at the bottom of Swan Lane.  Your Parish Council has purchased 

some cleaner in the hope that this will remove the dried glue without doing any damage, otherwise the costs of 

replacing the Perspex will be required. 

By fly posting notices around the village it makes the village look un-cared for and has caused damage to various 

items in the village. 

Elsewhere there is a letter from a local resident regarding this issue. 

Your Council considered two applications and supported one of the unanimously and one with further comments. 

Some of you may have remember the hedge that died outside the Old burial ground.  The replacement hedge that was 

planted has not thrived and looks like it will not grow; it was agreed that a fence should be placed there.  In addition 

there appears to be further die-back and so your Parish Council will be monitoring this. 

And last but by no means least, Phil Coggan your newest Councillor has had to resign due to health issues. 

Councillors wish him well and hope he makes a full and quick recovery has he stated in his letter of resignation he 

would love to come back once his health issues have been resolved. 

The next meeting of the Your Council is on Tuesday 9
th
 May and will be the Annual Meeting of Your Council. 

On Tuesday May 16
th
 the Annual Parish Assembly will be held in the Durling Hall from 7am.    

From your Parish Council Clerk – Linda Hedley 
 

 

OTTERPOOL PARK 
 

The Otterpool Park community engagement events scheduled for 18-20 May have had to be postponed as Shepway 

District Council will be in a period of restricted publicity in advance of the General Election to be held on June 8
th
.  

Shepway District Council is subject to pre-election restrictions set out in Section 2 of the Local Government Act 1986, 

as amended in 1988. 

This is the same reason why we were unable to hold events in the run-up to the May 4
th
  County Council Elections – 

They were obviously unaware that a General Election would be called when they announced the dates.   

They will reschedule the events to happen as soon as possible after the election is held but that will be subject to venue 

availability.  They will send further details of the schedule of events once these have been finalised. 

 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups –   Sellindge Village Hall 
 

The Pop – In is open – Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon 

             Tuesdays 8am to 3.00pm, except Tuesdays when Hi Kent are at the Pop In, that week 3.30pm. 

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age UK and other organisations. 

Tuesday 2
nd

 – East Kent Foot Care will be at the Pop In (in the Committee Room) from 8.30am to 1.00pm  

The cost is £14 for general maintenance and £24 for more through work. 

Tuesday 9
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

‘It would be appreciated that as many people as possible should get batteries and attend to  

hearing aid problems on this date’ 

Tuesday 30
th
 – Suzie will be in offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 

 

** Coming Soon ** – Hair Dressing by Julie, Ladies and Gentlemen’s. 
 

Date to confirmed – Cathy from Age UK will be at the Pop – In with lots of information for people over 50.   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 

Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week. 

To have your advert put in or any enquiries ref items of (tbc) see Michael in the Pop – In. 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
http://www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/


WEATHER FACTS FOR MARCH 2017 
   

              Minimum temp. – 0.50°C Tues.7th.                               Mean night temp.  5.22°C 
 

              Maximum temp.  20.75°C Tues.30th..                           Mean day temp.   13.58°C 
  

March had a very mixed month of weather.  Rain was recorded on 7 of the first 8 days but all very small amounts and 

there were three further wet days before the end of the month.  The total rainfall was only19.558mm (0.77in.), 48.64% 

of the March average.  Winds of up to 39mph were recorded on several days or nights of the month.  Temperatures 

both day and night were above average.  On Thursday 30
th
 a reading of 20.75°C was recorded, which is just under the 

highest March reading in my records - 21°C recorded in 2012. 
 

POSTERS – A letter from a Sellindge resident 
 

To the person or persons who went along the Sellindge A20 STICKING POSTERS advertising the ‘Save our 

Countryside’ March.  Well I hope that by now you would have returned to remove them. 

The Countryside is not all about Greenfields etc. 

Sellindge struggles to keep neat and tidy and posters stuck on every flat surface is a form of graffiti, and post boxes, 

bus shelters are not advertising space, and these posters are causing damage to public property, with paint work being 

removed while trying to take them off.  A sample of a poster with paintwork has been given to the Parish Council. 

This sort of graffiti goes as much against the cause as it does support it. 

I and many others hope to see these posters carefully removed. 
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 
 

Venue for May 2017 – The Rose and Crown, Stelling Minnis on Wednesday 24
th
. 12 Noon for 12.30pm.    

Let June Wales know on 01303 814 676 by Wednesday 17
th
 if you will be attending the Luncheon. 

 

1
st
 SELLINDGE SCOUT GROUP 

 

The 1
st
 Sellindge Scout Group consists of 3 sections, Beavers, Cubs and Scouts, catering for boys and girls from the 

ages of 6 – 15 years. 

We are holding an open day on Sunday June 4
th

 from 11am – 3pm at Sellindge Village Hall.  

This will be an opportunity to come along and find out about Scouting and what we do and for you to have a go at 

some activities.  You do not need to stay for the whole day just pop in and stay as long as you wish.  

There is no charge for this event. 

We have been selected by the Co-op as one of the charities to receive support from their Local Community Fund.  

If you have a Co-op membership card please go online and choose us.  

We are a voluntary organisation run solely by volunteers who need your support to raise much needed funds to enable 

us to provide quality activities for our members. 
 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 
 

The next meeting of the Gardeners will be on Wednesday May 17
th
 2017 in the Durling Hall 7.15pm for 7.30pm.     

Martin Newcombe will give a talk entitled ‘The History of Garden Plants’. 

New members are always most welcome. 
 

SELLINDGE POTTERY OPEN WEEKEND – Everyone is welcome. 
  

Sellindge Potters Tim & Pam Huckstepp will be having an Open Studio Weekend 13
th
 and 14

th
 May to celebrate 40 

years of pot making at their Sellindge Studio.  Quite an achievement to have earnt your living making and selling 

handmade pottery for 40 years.  There will be a Raku demonstration, a chance to throw a pot on the potter’s wheel and 

lots of pottery for sale.  Parking off road on our front yard. 

Open each day from 10am till 5pm at the Pottery, Barrow Hill, Sellindge. 01303 812 204 
 

ANTIQUES VALUATION AFTERNOON 
 

Clive Emson auctioneers will be holding an Antiques Valuation afternoon on Friday May 12
th
 from 1pm to 4pm  

in the Village Hall. 
 

THE GET TOGETHER CLUB 
 

We meet in the Durling Hall the 2nd Wednesday of each month from 2pm to 4 pm. New members welcome.  

Come along for a cup of tea and a chat and meet the members of all ages who will welcome you.  

 

 

 

 



FROM YOUR SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
 

This week I met with the Chief Constable, Alan Pughsley, who explained the new Policing Model which will be 

implemented from September.  He was pleased to report that he is able to put more Police Officers' on the front line 

and will also be able to retain 300 PCSO's.  210 will be dedicated to community policing and 90 dedicated to proactive 

work in communities to reduce harm to potentially vulnerable people.  He would like to set-up a pilot scheme for 

Volunteer PCSO's who would increase this number and invites applications from local residents who are keen to 

support their area.  (If you are interested, please let me know and I will pass details on).  The 'on-going' issue of lorries 

parking illegally was discussed.  The Police are moving lorries on, mostly from the slip roads but they will also move 

them on from residential areas.  I recently went out with the Enforcement Officers and 8 Fixed Penalty Notices were 

issued in an hour around J11 and the A20.  

By the time you read this, we will know the result of the retrospective planning application for change of use of 

Otterpool Quarry to a 24-hour lorry park.  The Shepway Planning Officers have recommended that this be refused by 

the councillors at their meeting on 25 April.  They also recommend that councillors agree that enforcement action be 

taken to stop the present activity. 

I reported last month that a leaflet entitled "Your questions answered" on Otterpool Park would be delivered to all 

residents in Shepway.  Delivery had to stop on 24 March because of the KCC election campaign during which both 

the District and County Councils have to follow strict rules about publications.  However, the booklet and the Stage 1 

Arcadis Stage 1 Feasibility Report can be viewed on line at  www.shepway.gov.uk/Otterpool  or you can get one from 

the Parish Council Office.  Further Community 

Engagement Sessions were planned for the end of May 

but with the announcement of the General Election and 

the 'purdah' rules these have had to be postponed until 

after 8 June.  Other Work Shops are also planned with 

the Business Community and local Schools. 

I attended the Annual Meeting of the Sellindge & 

District Playing Fields last month and it was great to 

see the final pieces of equipment being erected in the 

Children's Play Area.  I am very grateful to the 

Methodist Church for their donation of £2,500 which 

purchased two 'Springers' and made a contribution to 

the 'Blissford Plus (Climbing frame and slide)'.  Special 

thanks go to Alan Hewitt and Terry Preston for 

recommending that this donation be made from the sale 

of the Methodist Chapel.  This project, which was 

started several years ago is now complete - many 

thanks go to George Oakley and all those who have 

helped with fundraising - the Boot Fairs, the Firework 

Nights and other events.   

Now the next project begins .............  

I attended the monthly meeting of the Parish Council. 

I attended the recent meeting of the Age UK Hythe & 

Lyminge Trustees and they are keen to expand their 

Home Delivery Meal Service (£6.90 per meal 7 days 

per week) and their "in-house" meals (£5.25 per meal 5 

days per week).  Meals can be for one day, or any 

number of days.  A range of other services are 

provided, see www.age.uk.org/hytheandlyminge   

01303 269602.  Volunteers are also needed so if you 

have a few hours to spare to help others, the Lyminge 

& Hythe Centres would love to hear from you. 

As I am sure you will know, Shepway Councillors voted against moving forward with the proposal to create a new 

council for East Kent.  This means that none of the councils involved can proceed with the idea but does not rule out 

working together as separate councils where it might save money or give a better service through economies of scale. 
 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, Shepway District Council 

Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk   01303 812 066           susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk   01303 670 561 
   
 

 

 

 

http://www.shepway.gov.uk/Otterpool
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SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB -   www.sellindgeclub.co.uk    01303 812 437 
 

The afternoon Boot Fairs will be starting on Saturday May 13
th
 

The costs are £5 per boot. No Booking is required 

 Set Up at 11.00am - No entry will be allowed before this time 

 The public are requested not to arrive before 12.00 midday 

 Refreshments & Toilets are in the Clubhouse 

 Free Car Parking and Entry 

 Homemade Cake Stall in the Clubhouse 

 Other food and beverages available from the Clubhouse as normal 

New food menu including pizza takeaway on Thursday, Friday and Saturday from 5pm.   

Traditional Sunday lunch (bookings required).  

 

St MARYS CHURCH SELLINDGE 
 

Dear Friends                  The Rectory, Mersham 
 

I had to put pen to paper (or finger to keyboard) a little earlier this month and as I do so we are preparing for the most 

important Christian celebration of all, the celebration of Easter when Christ died, was buried and then rose again, - the  

Resurrection.  Without the Resurrection there would be no Christian church and no celebration of Easter by millions 

of people throughout the world.  Christ would only be regarded as a ‘jolly good itinerant preacher’.  Many have tried 

to disprove that the Resurrection happened – but none have succeeded. 

By the time you read this, Easter will be well behind us and I hope that you and you families had a lovely time and 

enjoyed this joyous celebration; perhaps a little more than just eating chocolate Easter Eggs.  However, it is now time 

to move on and look at what lies ahead.  For Christ it was a time of getting ready to ascend to his father in Heaven, 

celebrated on what we call Ascension Day, which, this year falls on the 25
th
 May.  To celebrate Ascension Day 

Ashford Deanery is organising a challenge cricket match against the Diocese taking place at Mersham Hatch and 

followed by an outdoor service of Celebration.  Details elsewhere or speak to Richard. 

As we look forward to holidays, summer weather and to life in the church and villages moving forward to a new 

beginning (Novio Magnus?) and all the good news and celebration that will bring there is certainly no shortage of 

things to be grateful for.    

Margaret and I are amazingly grateful that we have been able to spend just over three years with you in the A20 

Benefice.  It has been a real joy and privilege to meet so many lovely and hardworking people who are working for the 

benefit of the church and the village communities.  But the time has come when we must retire.  We have had the 

privilege and honour of working alongside so many people through good times and bad, but now the time is right for 

us to move on and start a new life for ourselves.  There are many good and exciting opportunities progressing in the 

communities and we must leave you all to work together to support these.  

We would like to say a big thank you to everyone that we have met over the last three years and all who have helped 

and supported us.  On the 28
th

 May at 10 am we are organising a celebration service with a short communion at 

Mersham Church.  This will be an opportunity for us to say farewell as our Parish Ministry comes to an end and to 

have an opportunity to thank everyone.  The service will take the [place of all other services in the Benefice on that 

day and we hope as many as possible will be able to come and join us 

Margaret and I would like to wish you all every joy and happiness in the future and remember the words of Christ at 

His Ascension in Matthew 28:16- 20 
 

With every Blessing    Ian 
 

Services for May 2017 
 

Sunday   7
th
 May – 11.00 am  Celebration Praise – Village Hall 

Sunday 21
st
 May – 11.00 am  Party Praise with Baptism - Sellindge Church 

Sunday 28
th
 May – 10.00 am  Thank you / farewell Celebration with Communion Mersham Church  

Sunday   4
th
 June – 11.00 am  Celebration Praise Village Hall. 

 

 

Please feel free to contact either Ian on 01233 501 039 or Richard, on 01303 812 697 or if you think that there is 

anything that we can help you with or if you want to enquire about a Christening or Wedding. 

 

Part of the A20 Benefice comprising the parishes of 

Brabourne, Mersham, Monks Horton, Sellindge, Smeeth and Stowting.  www.A20churches.org.uk  

 

 

 

 

http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE MAY 2017 Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                 

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  07546 532 603                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

GIRL GUIDES - - 5.45 – 7.15pm Village Hall (Durling) - -  07801 572 300 (Term time)  

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 014 

PULSE – 5.30pm to 6.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse   

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners / Improvers  10.30am to 11.30am  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Intermediate 11.30pm to 1.15pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161    

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

SING, DANCE, PLAY – 10am – 10.45am Village Hall (Main) (Term Time)        

 CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
 

TUESDAY / FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – TUESDAY 9am – 12 NOON & FRIDAY 3pm – 5.30pm 
   

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

BOOK CLUB on Monday 1
st
 from 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Club - - phone 812 437 

 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 8
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
 

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 9
th

 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 812 946 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 9
th

 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01303 813 271 
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 10
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 080 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday 17
th

  7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 813 288 or  01843 597 710 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 22
nd

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk - In - - 812 616 
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 24
th

 – 7.30pm to 9.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) 
 

SEQUENCE DANCING CLUB on Saturday 27
th

 at 7.30pm – 10.30pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 

 
 

 

THURSDAY 4
th

 – KCC ELECTION – DURLING HALL – 7am to 10pm 
  
 

SATURDAY 6
th

 – TABLE TOP FAIR – MAIN HALL – 9am – 1pm 
 

FRIDAY 12
th

 – ANTIQUES VALUATION – 1pm – 4pm 
 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

Traditional Sunday lunch (bookings required) 

 

SATURDAY 13
th

 – AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR – From 12 NOON 
 

Under new management 
 

Opening hours Mon to Fri 5.00pm to 11.00pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE MAY 2017 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

       http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk          www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk       

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk     

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2015 – S Bull (Chair) of Swan Lane, N Fursdon (V – Chair) of Moorstock, C Mason of Swan Lane. 

Co – Opted July 2015 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields.   

Co – Opted May 2016 – Ms J Varrier – Smith of Greenfields and Mark Pullen of Greenfields. 

Co – Opted October 2016 – P Cogan of Barrow Hill.  

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley - - - - - - - Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk   e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  Non emergency – 101 – Emergency 999   
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  John Lodge – contact details to follow       
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk     Out of hours phone 111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. *MAY* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Thursday 4
th

 and 18
th

 – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday 5
th

 and 20
th

 – 1.50pm – 2.20pm   Greenfields lay – by.   
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT –  www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk   Call 105 from landlines and mobiles 

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not 

work, it is a good idea to have at least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the 

phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk   emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk   emergency 0330 303 0368    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk      Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE JUNE 2017 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com  by 2200 hours (10pm) on SATURDAY MAY 20
th

 2017  with a ‘contact’ name, address and / 

or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437C 948 509 and I will collect.          

 

  

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
http://www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk
http://www.shepway.gov.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/
mailto:county.hall@kent.gov.uk
mailto:sellindgeresidents@gmail.com
http://www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk/
http://www.ekhuft.nhs.uk/
http://www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone
http://www.shepwaycab.co.uk/
http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/
http://www.affinitywater.co.uk/
http://www.southernwater.co.uk/
mailto:sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com
mailto:club@sellindgeclub.co.uk
mailto:nnwfursdon@aol.com


 

AGM FENCING Ltd 
 

Potten Farm, Sellindge 
 

Fence Panels                    Concrete posts 
 

Trellis                               Aggregates 
 

Timber Posts                               Decorative Stone 
 

Gates                               Cement 
 

Free Delivery Service 
 

Mon – Fri 8am to 5pm  Sat 8am to 12.30pm 
 

Call 01303 812 922 or visit us 


